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1st March 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer of a child accessing the in-school Keyworker/Vulnerable student provision, 
 
We are delighted that the Government has announced that we can begin the process of all students 
returning to school from the 8th March. We are also embarking upon a programme of in-school 
COVID lateral flow testing for students which I’m sure you’ll appreciate the logistics around testing 
over 1000 students are significant. 
 
We have decided that we will stagger the return to school – you should have received this 
information already; to summarise Year 11 on Monday 8th March, Year 10 Tuesday 9th March, Year 
7 Wednesday 10th March, Year 8 Thursday 11th March and Year 9 on Friday 12th March. 
 
As such we will unfortunately be unable to offer in-school supervision of keyworker and vulnerable 
students, except for particularly vulnerable families, from Monday 8th March until their year group 
returns on the day detailed above. We propose contacting individually those vulnerable families that 
we will offer supervision to. If you are not contacted and essentially need a place – please contact 
the progress manager for your year group. 
 
We trust that the in-school provision we have provided from January until now has been helpful to 
you as a family and has enabled you to continue providing essential work for the benefit of all or 
has supported you in a period of particular need. 
 
We all hope that this is the last period of full lock-down and we can get back to full time in-school 
provision permanently for all, 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact myself or your son/daughter’s progress manager if we can be of 
further assistance,  
Best wishes to yourselves and your family,  
 

 
Mrs C Montgomery 
Senior Deputy Headteacher 
 
 

 
 
 


